
Legislative Fiscal Office Emergency Board – June 2022 
 

SUBCOMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION 
 

Item 68: Oregon Department of Aviation 
IIJA Federal Funds 

 
To: Emergency Board Full Committee 
From: Human Services Subcommittee 
Carrier: Senator Girod 
 

The Human Services Subcommittee recommends that the Emergency Board approve an increase of 

$2,047,000 Federal Funds expenditure limitation and $227,444 Other Funds expenditure limitation for 

the Oregon Department of Aviation for infrastructure projects at 10 state-owned airports. 

 

The Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act (or IIJA) passed by Congress in 2021 has made available 

$10.2 million in federal formula grant funds to the Oregon Department of Aviation  for state-owned 

airport infrastructure improvement projects over the course of five years.  The Department is requesting 

expenditure limitation to cover costs for the first year of projects at 10 state-owned airports beginning 

as early as June 1st, 2022.  Federal grants will fund 90% of the project with a 10% state match. 

 

The Subcommittee recommends approval. 

 


